Cooman, Kevin

From: PMUNY ORG <pmunyorg@gmail.com>

Sent: Sunday, February 12, 2023 6:45 PM

To: Cooman, Kevin

Cc: Deb AuClair; Tim Bader; Ray Buchanan; Ray Buchanan; Maureen Collins; Paul Clement; Barbara
Compitello; Marilyn Muench; Guy Kevin Reed; Joe Roxtrom; Jean Ticen; Tom Treis; Don Webster

Subject: February/March 2023 Update

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hi Kevin,

| recently received word that tomorrow evening you have an EMP Board meeting scheduled in place of your March
Quarterly meeting. | am currently out of town and have not asked our Treasurer Tom Treis to compile a Quarterly
Financial Report so | hope this email will suffice as PMUNY’s report this month.

1. PMUNY’s current financial status:

A.2/12/23 Balance....... $23,281.35

B. Deposits made since Dec. 12, 2022 totaled ..................... $2,160.97

C. Recent Expenditures

*$213.56 for “Jesus Calling”-spiritual reading materials purchased for Albion Correctional Facility (women’s prison)
*$500.00 -Marana REC #4

*$160.98-Staples office supplies

*$14.99-ZO0M.US Dec 2022

*$14.99-ZO0M.US Jan 2023

*$13. 19-USPS postage

If you prefer a formal financial report from Tom Treis our Treasurer, please advise.

2. Recent PMUNY Activities

A. ADVENT Message of Hope 2022 project was very well received by Prison Chaplains and incarcerated individuals. One
chaplain reported it was “ Very meaningful and powerful, especially the graphic. So much so that many incarcerated
individuals hung them on the walls of their cells. They were motivated and deeply comforted by the hand written
messages.”

Feedback received from one EMP Director and another local church included...” Advent is always a busy time of
year. We need more lead time in the future”. “We would like to receive PMUNY Advent MOH cards in September in
order to properly prepare and implement a well coordinated Advent MOH project with our congregation”. PMUNY
plans to comply with this very reasonable request.

One church community (St. Louis Pittsford) asked PMUNY to consider a Lenten Message of Hope Project. Thus we are
piloting our first Lenten Message of Hope project this year with two faith communities, St. Louis of Pittsford and St John
of Rochester. See the sample MOH card below. If any of the EMP faith communities are interested in participating in this
pilot project (on this short notice) please contact me via phone or email and one of PMUNY’s Leadership Team members
(Barb Compitello, Joe Roxtrom or Jean Ticen). Will make sure you have the necessary supplies) If all goes well we will
initiate the 2024 Lenten MOH Project that will involve numerous Catholic communities and organizations.

B. Marana REC #4 was a success

C. Houses of Healing 13 week program is being planned for the Spring of 2023 at Attica. We are awaiting word from
Groveland Correctional re: possible program dates and which materials are most preferred (English &/or Spanish).



THANK YOU for your continued support & guidance.
Sincerely,

Joyce
Prison Ministry of Upstate New York
585-633-0184

PO Box 10106
Rochester, NY 14610
pmunyorg@gmail.com
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